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================================================================================ 
 
 
                                    FORM 6-K 
                                  UNITED STATES 
                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
                             Washington, D.C. 20549 
 
                            ------------------------ 
 
                        REPORT OF FOREIGN PRIVATE ISSUER 
 
                       Pursuant to Section 13a-6 or 15d-16 
                     of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 
 
                          For the month of: March 2005 
 
                                    001-31609 
                            (Commission File Number) 
 
                            ------------------------ 
 
 
                                Telkom SA Limited 
                 (Translation of registrant's name into English) 
 
                               Telkom Towers North 
                                152 Proes Street 
                                  Pretoria 0002 
                          The Republic of South Africa 
                    (Address of principal executive offices) 
 
         Indicate by check mark whether the registrant files or will file annual 
reports under cover Form 20-F or Form 40-F. 
                                                Form 20-F |X| Form 40-F |_| 
         Indicate by check mark if the registrant is submitting the Form 6-K in 
paper as permitted by regulation S-T Rule 101(b)(1); |_| 
 
         Indicate by check mark if the registrant is submitting the Form 6-K in 
paper as permitted by regulation S-T Rule 101(b)(7); |_| 
 
         Indicate by check mark whether by furnishing the information contained 
on this Form, the registrant is also thereby furnishing the information to the 
Commission pursuant to Rule 12g3-2(b) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. 
                                                       Yes |_| No |X| 
         If "Yes" is marked, indicate below the file number assigned to the 
registrant in connection with Rule 
12g3-2(b): 82-_____. 
 
 
================================================================================ 
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         On February 24, 2005, Telkom SA Limited ("Telkom") issued a press 
release announcing that it had reached 50,000 ADSL customers in South Africa, 
reduced ADSL prices and introduced new ADSL products. A copy of the announcement 
is attached hereto as Exhibit 99.1 and is incorporated herein by reference. 
 
         On March 23, 2005, Telkom issued an announcement to the JSE Securities 
Exchange, South Africa, providing notification of the Chief Executive Officer's 
and Company Secretary's dealings in Telkom securities, a copy of which is 
attached hereto as Exhibit 99.2 and is incorporated herein by reference. 
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Exhibit         Description 
-------         ----------- 
 
 
99.1            Press release, dated February 24, 2005, issued by Telkom SA 
                Limited ("Telkom"), announcing that it had reached 50,000 ADSL 
                customers in South Africa, reduced ADSL prices and introduced 
                new ADSL products. 
 
99.2            Announcement, dated March 23, 2005, issued by Telkom to the JSE 
                Securities Exchange, South Africa, providing notification of the 
                Chief Executive Officer's and Company Secretary's dealings in 
                Telkom securities. 
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                                    SIGNATURE 
 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
 
                                              TELKOM SA LIMITED 
 
 
 
                                              By:  /s/ Kaushik Patel 
                                              ---------------------------------- 
                                                       Kaushik Patel 
                                                       Chief Financial Officer 
 
 
Date:    March 29, 2005 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
 
Telkom SA Limited 
   (Registration Number 1991/005476/06) 
   ISIN ZAE000044897 
   JSE and NYSE Share Code TKG 
   ("Telkom") 
 
Telkom reaches 50,000 customers, reduces ADSL prices and introduces new ADSL 
products 
 
In early February 2005, Telkom reached 50,000 ADSL customers in South Africa. 
 
On 1 March 2005, Telkom will reduce its monthly ADSL subscription prices for 
BusinessDSL 512 and HomeDSL 512 from R800 to R699 and from R680 to R599, 
respectively. HomeDSL 384 remains unchanged at R449 per month. New broadband 
initiatives include the launch of the HomeDSL 192 service for residential 
customers and the commercial rollout of the Telkom T-Zone service in partnership 
with Wireless G (Pty) Ltd. At R329 per month, HomeDSL 192 offers a downstream 
speed of 192 kbps and an upstream speed of 64 kbps. The HomeDSL 192 product is 
available with a free modem on a two-year contract. 
 
The company also launched Telkom T-Zone as a commercial service at R1,50 per 
minute, with Wireless G as both a service and channel provider. The partnership 
combines Telkom's vast infrastructure with Wireless G's internationalised WiFi 
platform. From 22 March 2005, ADSL512 customers will have free 30-minute 
sessions on T-Zone - 8 free sessions for HomeDSL 512 customers and 10 free 
sessions for BusinessDSL 512 customers per month. 
 
Pretoria 
24 February 2005 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.2 
 
 
Telkom SA Limited 
   (Registration Number 1991/005476/06) 
   ISIN ZAE000044897 
   JSE and NYSE Share Code TKG 
   ("Telkom") 
 
Director's and company secretary's dealings in Telkom SA Limited securities 
 
In terms of Sections 3.63 - 3.74 of the JSE Securities Exchange South Africa 
Listings Requirements, the following information is disclosed regarding the 
dealing in the company's shares by directors: 
 
Name of director:            Sizwe Nxasana 
 
Number of Securities:        50 
 
Class of Security:           Ordinary 
 
Nature of Interest:          Direct, beneficial 
 
Nature of Transaction:       Purchase 
 
Date:                        22 March 2005 
 
Price:                       R 33.81 
 
Shareholding:                The shares purchased represent 25% of Mr Nxasana's 
                             Telkom shares, or options to buy shares, held in 
                             terms of the rules of the Government Initiated 
                             Employee Share Option Plan (The Diabo 2% Scheme) 
 
Company Secretary:           Vincent Mashale 
 
Number of Securities:        50 
 
Class of Security:           Ordinary 
 
Nature of Interest:          Direct, beneficial 
 
Nature of Transaction:       Purchase 
 
Date:                        22 March 2005 
 
Price:                       R 33.81 
 
Shareholding:                The shares purchased represent 25% of Mr Mashale's 
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                             Telkom shares, or options to buy shares, held in 
                             terms of the rules of the Government Initiated 
                             Employee Share Option Plan (The Diabo 2% Scheme) 
 
 
Clearance was obtained in terms of paragraph 3.66 of the JSE Securities Exchange 
South Africa Listings Requirements. 
 
Johannesburg 
23 March 2005 
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